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Dear Praying Mission Partners,






        July 4, 2011

I was watching a news program here recently and I didn’t watch for long. I saw news about corruption in the politics, people murdering, wars throughout the world, etc. Hearing all the bad news wasn’t a blessing to my soul and so I stopped to thank God for all the good news we have here in the ministry by His grace. Good news is a blessing from God and we hope that good news from God’s work here in the Philippines will be a blessing to you all in this time filled with bad news!
First, we want to praise God for opening the door for us to begin a new mission work in Marikina, Manila. God gave one of our Bible students, Bro Jason, a burden for this place and we’ve already begun conducting outreaches in this area and begun assemblies. Bro Jason and I recently made a survey trip to the area and the Holy Spirit really impressed in my heart that a work needs to begin there. Just seeing the multitudes of lost people going to Hell breaks your heart and we must never forget our great mandate to get the Gospel to these people! Our first assembly in Marikina was this past Sunday and we had 22 in attendance and we already have baptismal candidates, praise be to God! We’ve had a contact over there for a while now whom we’ve brought to faith in Christ and so we are very excited to get this work going!  God has blessed us with a rental for approx. $35 a month, which is extremely difficult to find in this particular area as most rentals cost $100+. We’re going to fix up the rental a little bit and we’ll be able to get 40 people or so in there. This rental is at the perfect place and at a perfect price for us, God is so good! I remembered 1 Cor 16:9, “For a great door and effectual is opened unto me, and there are many adversaries.” We know that God will keep opening the doors and, though the enemy will fight, God will give an incredible victory!

The Marikina mission will become the third church that we’ve planted here and it’s going to be in an extremely populated area as Manila is the capital region of the Philippines with some 15 million people in the entire area. We know that God is going to use us to win many souls over there and establish a God-glorifying church and we ask you to please pray for Bro Jason as he will be leading this work. I’ve personally brought Bro Jason to the Lord and have been personally training him up for ministry work for several years now. Bro Jason will soon be ordained as he is just about to complete his studies in the Bible School at Pampanga.
Please pray for the church in Neuva Ecija also as we are seeing more souls saved and we currently have five more baptismal candidates there who will soon be baptized. We continue to see about 40 people over there in attendance. Currently, there are four men from the Bible school who are going over there every week and Bro Jason is also leading out in this work. Please pray for one of the other men in the Bible school to give their life to this ministry on a full-time basis so that Bro Jason can focus full-time on the Marikina work. Please continue praying also for the health of Sis Nenita in Nueva Ecija. She is very weak and frail physically, but her faith is extremely steadfast and a blessing to all of us.
Please pray also for two other areas where we desire to begin mission works. The first is in the area of Porac which is only about an hour away from our location in Pampanga. I’ve mentioned this area before and we’re hoping to start a work there this month. The second is Isabella, which is about six hours away from our location in Pampanga. A young man in our Bible School recently spoke to me of his burden for this place so please pray for an open door also into this area.
Please pray for the church in Pampanga as she continues to go forward because we have a problem there, we are out of chairs! This is a good problem, of course, and we thank God for it! We have 250 plastic chairs, but they aren’t enough anymore as the attendance numbers continue to rise; we recently had over 300 people in one Sunday morning service. If people here want a seat they have to come early as they fill up quickly!

In Pampanga, we have five more new believers there who will be baptized on July 10 and others who will be baptized in August. We are consistently seeing several people visiting church services so please pray for them to not only listen, but to truly trust in Christ for salvation. We also had a recent two night revival in Pampanga that saw over 200 in attendance each evening. Each night we saw some 30 professions of faith and several desiring to be baptized, please pray for all of these people and for this church in Pampanga to continue growing in number and in faith.
Since we’re short of chairs in Pampanga these days we’ve begun a new pew project. We don’t want to purchase anymore plastic chairs as they tend to break over time so we’re planning on getting some wooden pews; please pray for this. I recently got some prices at a local wood shop, but they were very expensive so we’re going to consider doing this ourselves.
We also recently poured down flooring in half the church building in Pampanga and that was a really fun project, though my back didn’t think so! About 10 of the men in the church and myself mixed over 150 bags of cement over three days and enjoyed a lot of fellowship with each other. Bro Jason jokingly said that we were the construction crew from the bottomless pit (see the video linked on our website)! Despite our lack of knowledge in construction work we were able to get this done ourselves along with the help of a cement mixer which we were able to rent cheaply. God blessed us because we would have never been able to mix all that cement by hand in three days and cement mixers would typically cost $20 a day (which is a lot for us here), but God provided us with one for less than half that price!
God has also blessed us incredibly with more transportation at the church in Pampanga as a new member has donated his jeep to the church, praise God! We spent about $100 on some minor repairs needed and we are going to construct a trailer for people to ride in also behind the jeep. We’re going to be looking at the cost of making a 12 foot long trailer for this jeep and it will probably cost around $400. This will enable us to transport more than 40 people at a time. I was very blessed when this new member came to me after a church service and told me this. He also told me that he wants to buy another jeep-like vehicle (known in the Philippines as an L300) for the church and he will do this if he gets more work. The L300 can easily accommodate 20 people and we can also construct a trailer to put behind it also. What a blessing to see people making willing sacrifices for the Lord, praise Him for it all!
Our ministry in the local schools is continuing this year as the school year here has recently begun. Currently, we have six of our members from the church in Pampanga who are going into different schools every week to teach the Gospel to the young people. Please pray for God to use these people to win the souls of many young people and even open doors to their families.

Speaking of schools, please pray always for our Bible School as well. We currently have 11 students whom I personally teach every Monday and Tuesday evening from 6:30-8:30pm. This Bible School has become one of the most important aspects of our ministry here as this is where native leaders are being trained up and church members are becoming more equipped for the work of the ministry. The people who we are ordaining into the ministry here must first complete their three years of studying in the Bible School which takes them from Genesis to Revelation and many other related subjects as well. Throughout their three years of studying in the Bible School the students also become heavily involved in the activities of the church including preaching in church services, teaching Sunday School, teaching in public schools, getting involved in mission works, learning worship music, etc.
We are NOT training up hirelings as many do in their so-called mission works today, but we are training up true, dedicated workers for the ministry. Over the past seven years I’ve met many untrained, untaught, uncommitted, and unsacrificial pastors here in the Philippines. Many of them have not even been trained first in a Bible School and the results is always the same, ministry failure. I know of one church that baptized one man and within just a few months had already ordained him as a missionary.

It’s not uncommon to find that these churches have been sitting stagnant for MANY years (even 20-30+ years) with very few people attending, no soul winning, not great commission minded, and the pastor is only busy trying to find financial support from the States (especially since they can easily get on email and solicit these days). I refer to these people as “moochinaries” not missionaries. Many of these hirelings have come to us over the years and were disappointed that they didn’t find what they were looking for. Let us all be aware of this kind of foolishness and separate from it and get serious about God’s work. In our ministry we are teaching our people here how to go out and plant self-propogating, self-governing, and self-supporting churches. Brethren, our missionaries will NOT be contacting you to ask for your money, the only thing we will ever ask you for is your prayers.
It’s amazing how God perfectly provides everything as we just stay faithful to taking the Gospel to the lost. Let me share a story to illustrate this with you. We were in need of a concrete mixer so we could put down the flooring, but the mixers-for-rent that we knew of were very expensive. The next day we were supposed to start the project, but we were short of the mixer. Instead of going out to find a mixer we went out to find souls. We did soul winning that day (as we do EVERY day here) and one lady received the Lord and is now faithfully attending church services and will be baptized in August! Then, as we were going, I JUST HAPPENED to come across a cement mixer on the side of the street. This was not luck, of course, but God providing for us as we faithfully went out to preach the Gospel. I talked to the owner for a moment and he rented the mixer to us for less than half the price of the others. I immediately hitched it up to the back of the tricycle and we came back home with the joy of having led a lost person to salvation and we also had exactly what we needed to finish the flooring project the following day, hallelujah! Let us continue to GO and reach the lost and God will take care of the rest.
God bless you all,

The Ferguson Family
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Recent church service in Pampanga. We are out of chairs, praise God! Come early so you won’t be left standing!
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Working on the flooring at the Pampanga church building
[image: image5.png]



Working on the flooring at the Pampanga church building
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Working on the flooring at the Pampanga church building
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One man who is regularly attending in Pampanga lives in this shack made of old plywood and plastic bags. It’s a different world in the Philippines.
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This mother in Nueva Ecija will be baptized soon
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Bible study at Nueva Ecija
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Bible study at Nueva Ecija
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Some children we met on the street
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These two young boys have been coming to church in Pampanga for a long time now and they never miss and I mean never! I can’t recall them ever missing a single church service; they are there all day on Sunday and at midweek services!
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This is the jeep that one of our new members has given to the church in Pampanga
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Making some repairs to the jeep
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Josh keeps on growing. He recently memorized Ephesians 2:8,9 and can recite them perfectly.
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Recent family picture of the Fergusons
! Check out our webpage for MANY NEW pictures and videos !
(Look under the “Multimedia” area)
Please pray for us always!








